Special Services Unit Library Advisory Council
April 17, 2014

Midstate Library Service Center, Berlin
M I N U T E S
Present: Mike Richman (Chair), Amy Olsen (Vice-Chair), Kim Brittenham, Dan Norris, Paul Putnam, Teresa Faust (recording).

Attending by phone: Linda Goodspeed, Linda Gustafson, Paula Stevens, Walter Taylor.

Guest: Rick Barrett
Minutes from the November meeting were approved.

Book clubs

Dan reported that Melinda Underwood of VAB would like to try a book club that would meet via telephone conference call. SSU now has its own phone conferencing account. Melinda would choose an autobiography of a blind or visually impaired person that is available in NLS audio. Dan solicited advice from Mike, who is active in the Burlington blind book club. Mike’s group meets in person and selects books that must be available in NLS audio. Participants take turns selecting the book and facilitating the discussion. At the beginning of the book club meeting, each person introduces themselves and says something about the book under discussion. Only after everyone has spoken does the facilitator ask questions. Mike suggested that for a telephone conference call book club, there be no more than 14 participants. Mike also reported that the members of the Burlington book club are willing to participate in the beginning of other clubs to help get things going.
New members of the Council

Questions arose from new members of the Council about the eligibility requirements for NLS services, particularly regarding those with reading or learning disabilities, or dementia. Dan suggested VCIL have an NLS book player to demo. Kim and Teresa will try to arrange a meeting to go over services available. 

Narrator volunteer

Mike invited Rick, the volunteer narrator of the SSU’s first locally recorded talking book, to talk about what drew him to volunteer to read, and how he found the experience. Rick had some FM radio and drama experience in college, and his brother happens to record technical mathematics books for Learning Ally. Although he had done some public speaking for his job, narrating was a different animal. Paula complimented Rick’s word emphasis in his narration. Mike reported that the amount of dramatic emphasis narrators should give in their reading has been debated for years. 
Teresa mentioned that even monitoring while a narrator reads is surprisingly exhausting because of the concentration involved. Kim suggested that some tech savvy students from Montpelier High School’s community-based learning programs might be able to assist in the monitoring or editing of local recordings for SSU.
SSU appreciation lunch

A couple of Council members said they would like to do another appreciation luncheon for SSU staff. After some consideration of holding it after the Council’s June meeting, it was decided to hold it after the October 16 meeting. Mike, Amy, and Paul will coordinate the event.

Next meeting

The next meeting will be June 19 at the Library in Berlin, and will feature assistive technology.

The meeting adjourned early, which was appreciated by all.
